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In Support of SB 212 
 
Janet M. 
Kansas City, Kansas  
Wyandotte County 
Senate District 5 
 
Chairman Hilderbrand and Senate Public Health and Welfare Committee Members 
 
SB 212-KDHE Secretary of Health, single source authority to add additional immunizations, and vaccinations 
for child care/day care facilities, and all public schools 
 
Never before has a “vaccine” been produced at “Warp Speed” and distributed to the global family of man 
without years of development and testing. 
 
Where have the common practices, followed for years, by medical scientists to ensure “safely” producing new 
vaccines for the family of man gone?  
 
The rate of survival of the COVID 19 is 99.8% unless you’re in your senior years, from the CDC website. 
 
No longer can we rest at night with the magnitude of unknowns surrounding these new mRNA experimental 
biogenetic immunizations and/or vaccinations Therefore, allowing KDHE’s Secretary of Health to have sole 
responsibility to authorize additional immunizations and/or vaccinations to the weakest of our society: babies, 
young student children, growing student children, with possible subjection to much suffering, adverse 
reactions, irreversible health consequences or death, to bear this burden alone, is an unconscionable thought! 
Oh, what a travesty it would be for all Kansans if you do not choose to slow down and hear from all accounts of 
medical testimony. The hearing of SB 212 is so very important. 
 
FACT: France, Germany, Italy and Spain have all ceased giving one vaccine which produced blood clots. 
 
FACT: Covid hasn’t produced deaths totaling hundreds of thousands in the family of man.  They are 
discovering new therapeutics to combat Covid currently. 
 
FACT:  Pharmaceutical businesses cannot be sued in connection with immunization, vaccination 
consequences since 1986. Ask for the safety tests. 
 
FACT: We cannot ignore the evidence of pharmaceutical businesses giving monies settling with families of 
children alleging adverse reactions to immunizations and vaccinations.  What will happen with a shorter 
timeframe of development and research? 
 
Your support of SB 212 to remove the KDHE’s Secretary of Health’s, sole authority to add immunizations 
vaccinations, or an experimental biogenetic product with mRNA, to the required list for child care, day care and 
schools attended with babies, pre-school children, and children who are students of Kansas, as we enter a 
new era of processes is the choice of reason. With this process change, it is an increased burden that you bear 
for the children of Kansas.  But the Lord Almighty has placed you here at this hour.  What history making 
decisions will you choose, to protect the babies and children, the weakest among us, for years to come?  
 
I urge you to Support SB 212 with complete confidence that it is the stand to take at this time. Don’t flinch at 
the conflict that it may bring. I know that you can do it and I know that you will do it! My family and I are 
standing firm with you, as are many other Kansans, and we will not back down as you vote to Support SB 212! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Janet M. 


